Rocky River Public School Community update | 1 July 2024

Dear students, staff and parents and carers,

Thank you for your ongoing support for Rocky River Public School.

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is delivering record education funding, including \$1.5 billion for maintenance and local upgrades.

As part of this investment, we would like to let you know planning is underway to rebuild Building A.

Following our last update in <u>June 2022</u>, the department received advice from structural engineers and other experts who have undertaken thorough investigations of Building A.

The advice we received is that the building is structurally compromised, and as a result to ensure the safety of the school community, recommendations are that it would need to be demolished rather than refurbished.

We will keep the school and local community updated as more information about the rebuild of Building A, including timelines, becomes available.

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education on the details below.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.



